COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

JULY 17, 2023

The Board re-convened in session at 9:00 AM on July 17, 2023 with members William Clarkson,  John Helms, Hunter Kalisiak, Jason Latham and Charles Verhulst present as well as County Auditor Kathy Glines.   Chairman Verhulst called the meeting to order. 

ATTENDANCE


In attendance at the meeting were Jeremy Humbracht, Misty Koan and Ashton Giannonatti.
HIGHWAY


Jeremy Humbracht, Highway Superintendent, reported that the graveling on the Cox Road will be completed today.  The mill and application of ground stabilizer will be completed on the Cave Hills Road this week and then they will move to the Cox Road.   
WEED CONTROL

Misty Koan, Weed Supervisor, reported on the Ventenata weed has been discovered on Forest Service land in Harding County and the steps they have been taking to control it.   Discussion was held on the other weed spraying activities and also her 2024 budget request.
LAW ENFORCEMENT CONTRACT

Motion by Latham, seconded by Clarkson and carried to sign the Law Enforcement Services Agreement with the Town of Buffalo, which has been changed to allow the Deputy Sheriff to reside within a five mile radius of the Buffalo City limits.

INTERVIEWS


The Board conducted an interview for the Director of Equalization position.  Action will be taken at the August 8, 2023 meeting. 

2024 PROVISIONAL BUDGET


The Board reviewed the Provisional Budget requests for 2024.

Motion by Clarkson, seconded by Helms and carried to adopt the Provisional Budget for 2024 as presented. 

A copy of the 2024 Provisional Budget, as approved, will be published under separate cover and is on file in the Auditor's Office for public review.

ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business before the Board, Motion by Clarkson, seconded by Latham and carried to adjourn at 11:20 AM.   The Board will hold there next regular meeting on August 8, 2023.
SIGNED:___________________________________       ATTEST:______________________________ 

  Charles Verhulst, Chairman


               Kathy Glines, Harding County Auditor
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